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Friday 29th September 

Chapelford Village Primary School has launched an exciting array of after-school clubs that have 
brought an abundance of smiles and joy to our students this week. These clubs cater to a wide 
range of interests and talents, ensuring that every child can find something that interests 
them. From stimulating computing clubs to the imaginative world of sugar craft, our offerings are 
both diverse and engaging. 

One of our first clubs to launch this week was Lego Club, organised and ran by Miss McCutcheon 
and Mrs Mercer. Here, our young learners are not only building fantastic creations but also       
developing essential teamwork skills. With teams swapping every five minutes, the children are 
challenged to adapt, communicate and collaborate effectively.  

Mrs. Unsworth is leading a Sing and Sign club, introducing children to the captivating world of 
British Sign Language (BSL). Learning basic BSL is an invaluable skill and supports inclusivity. 
Witnessing the incredible progress of our students within just one week is a testament to the     
importance of this skill in our increasingly diverse world - take a look at our Facebook page to 
watch this for yourself! 

This term, Miss Griffiths, an extraordinary baker, is leading a Sugar Craft club that not only       
unleashes creativity but also hones fine motor skills, making learning both delicious and           
educational! This week the children created intricate ladybirds and flowers - the results look 
amazing! We are excited to see their creations each week. 

We look forward to keeping you updated with more exciting club news stories in the future!  
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 The atmosphere was brimming with anticipation at Chapelford Village Primary as we  discovered the 

results of our school council elections. The whole school have thoroughly enjoyed the entire process 

from preparing presentations, listening to other candidate's speeches and being able to cast their own 

vote in their year group's voting box! "I'm absolutely thrilled to work with this new team," exclaimed Miss 

Green who continues to support our school council team, "It was amazing to witness their enthusiasm 

and excitement throughout the election process." Their dedication to making a difference in our school 

is both inspiring and together they will shape an even brighter future for Chapelford Village  Primary. 

Here are your new school council representatives for this academic year:  

Y2 - Rosie, Darcey, Isla 

Y3 - Evelyn, Josh, Archie, Phoebe 

Y4 - Ella, Sienna, Lucy, April 

Y5 - Olly, Anson, Esmee, Kian 

Y6 - Holly, Fearne, Joe, Daisy 

Congratulations! 
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Dates for your diary 

October 2023  

Tuesday 3rd Year 6 Liverpool Trip - Class 22 

Thursday 5th Year 6 Liverpool Trip - Class 23 

Tuesday 10th  Year 6 Liverpool Trip - Class 24 

Wednesday 11th Year 3 Fox Howl Parent Meeting @ 5:30pm 

Thursday 12 Year 6 Liverpool Trip - Class 25 

Thursday 12th Year 2 Phonics  Parent Meeting 

Friday 27th - Sunday 29th Year 6 Robinwood Residential 

November 2023  

Tuesday 7th Parents Evening 

Thursday 9th Parents Evening 

We are thrilled to announce the outstanding individuals who will be leading Chapelford Village 
Primary School as our new Head Boy and Head Girl. 

Following a week of remarkable speeches that left Mrs Tickle and the Year 6 team thoroughly  
impressed, Abbie has been appointed as our Head Girl, and David will                                      

take on the role of Head Boy. 
 

In light of the intense competition and incredibly close votes, Mrs Tickle had a special               
announcement to make. Recognizing their exceptional qualities, Izzi has been honored with the 

role of Deputy Head Girl, while Thomas has been awarded the position of Deputy Head Boy. 
 

We are confident that this exceptional team of student leaders will continue to uphold the values 
of our school with dedication and enthusiasm. 

 

Congratulations to all! 
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 Could we please politely remind parents to take care driving around both front and rear car parks 
at school drop off and pick up times, paying particular attention to the crossings as there have 
been a few near misses this week. Thanks in advance for your support with this as we all work 
together to keep our children safe.  

 Smart Watches are not to be worn for school. 

 E-SCOOTERS. Please can we take care on arrival to school on e-scooters.  

 Bikes and scooters must NOT be ridden until   outside of the school grounds!  

 All ballgames including football are not to be played on the school playgrounds during drop-off and 
pick-up. 

 School Gym equipment is for pupils during the school day only. 

 Please remember that dogs except for assistance dogs are NOT permitted on school grounds       
under any circumstances.          

 

Health & Safety Reminders 

Star Learners & Readers of the Week 
4 Jacob 15 Jesse 

5 Scarlett 16 Corliss 

6 Emi 17 James 

7 Karlie 18 Michael 

8 Harry R 19 Tristan 

9 Toby 20 tbc 

10 Bobby 21 Amelia 

11 Ella 22 Esme 

12 Harry 23 Elliott 

13 Michael 24 Penny 

14 Carter 25 Leah 

4 Rosa 15 Nicolaj 

5 Billy 16 Thorsten 

6 Travis 17 Eva 

7 Ayla 18 Tyler 

8 Freddie 19 Zohran 

9 Alizeh 20 tbc 

10 Louie 21 Sheeta 

11 Cobey 22 Cruz 

12 Emily 23 Danyal 

13 Callan 24 Bella 

14 Paige 25 James 

4 Jack 15 Sienna 

5 Jolanda 16 Ben 

6 Marvin 17 Maya 

7 Anya 18 Ewan 

8 Ayse 19 Nathan 

9 Kaitlyn 20 tbc 

10 The whole class 21 Mayama 

11 Cobey 22 Laithan 

12 Emily 23 Fearne 

13 Evie 24 Maya 

14 Ruby 25 James 

4 60% 15 65% 

5 65% 16 40% 

6 90% 17 57% 

7 75% 18 68% 

8 67% 19 57% 

9 73% 20 76% 

10 41% 21 45% 

11 76% 22 52% 

12 70% 23 80% 

13 70% 24 70% 

14 53% 25 60% 

Values Awards  
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Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, 
to make sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and 

snacks. 

If you require more help please don’t hesitate to contact the school office on 
01925 712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child’s account this needs to 
be allocation to school meals.  

 

ParentPay 

We take all concerns and issues seriously.  

 If you have any worries, please contact the school 

and/or class teachers directly via the following   

methods: Email the class teacher: All class teachers 

have a direct email – these can be found on the 

school website                           

 Email the school office: 

office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk.  

 Call the school: 01925 712554 

Parental concerns and issues 

School Meals 

Please can all school uniform be clearly labelled with your child’s name.                                              
This will help us in getting it back to the right owner.                                                              

Thank you. 

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only send 

healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are 

low in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school as we have in school with nut allergies. Please 

do not send your child into school with nut related products. Thank you  

    

School menu for week beginning Monday 2nd October is Week 1 

https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/meet-the-staff
mailto:office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk
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